
Zone “D” Cabinet Report 

 

Zone “D” conducted their first quarter meeting on August 20th in conjunction with the Reston Host Lions 

semi-monthly membership meeting. King Lion Davida Luehrs conducted the club’s business, then turned 

the floor over to Lion Jeff Root who made a presentation on The Peace Poster Program.  

There was much discussion about the program and Lion Jeff was able to answer all questions and make 

recommendation on how individual clubs can get involved. 

Following the conclusion of the Reston Host meeting, I conducted a Zone “D” meeting. Representatives 

were present from: Clifton Lions, Reston Lions, Fairfax Host Lions, Springfield Global Host Lions and 

Burke Host Lions.  

We discussed the ever present need to recruit new members and some of the methods that can be 

utilized to initiate meaningful efforts. 

Additionally, we discussed the concept of service project partners. That is two clubs who lack the 

necessary support to conduct a stand-alone service project can join forces with another Lions Club and 

help support one another’s projects. 

We closed out the meeting with a reminder of the upcoming Fall Conference and encouraged all who 

can to attend. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bill Poole Zone “D” Chairman 


